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Kenneth Plante, Esquire

Office of General Counsel

Department of Environmental Protection
3900 Commonwealth Boulevard
Tallahassee, FL. 32399

Re:  City of Lakeland, Department of Electric and Water Utilities
Proposed Amendment to PSD Permit Number PSD-FL-008
C.D. Mclintosh Power Plant No. 3, Polk County, Florida --
Withdrawal of Request for Extension of Time

. Dear Mr. Plante:

The City of Lakeland, Department of Electric and Water Utilities, received a proposed
permit amendment to the above referenced Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) permit
on July 17, 1995, for its C.D. McIntosh Power Plant, Unit No. 3, located in Polk County,
Florida. The proposed permit amendment was issued by the Florida Department of
Environmental Protection’s Bureau of Air Regulation, and the Intent to Issue was signed by Clair
H. Fancy, P.E., Chief of the Bureau of Air Regulation. Pursuant to the Department’s Order
dated August 16, 1995, the City of Lakeland has until November 1, 1995, to file a petition for
administrative proceedings regarding the proposed permit amendment. The Department has
since issued a final, revised permit amendment that resolves the City’s concerns and that is

acceptable to the City.

Therefore, on behalf of the City of Lakeland, I hereby withdrawal the City’s request
for extension of time in which to file a petition for administrative proceedings regarding the
revised permit and accept the permit revision issued on September 1, 1995. By the City’s
acceptance of the revised permit, we assume that the Department’s file on this matter will
be closed and that no further action is necessary.

I have attempted without success to contact Douglas Beason of the Department’s Office
of General Counsel regarding the City’s withdrawal of the request for extension of time. The
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City of Lakeland appreciates the Department’s cooperation and assistance in this matter. Please
call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

(gl . %ﬁu

Angela R. Morrison

cc: Clair Fancy, DEP BAR
Al Linero, DEP BAR
Douglas Beason, Esquire, DEP OGC
Farzie Shelton, City of Lakeland
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